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FROM THE DESK OF THE PRESIDENT

WES CLARK

        When I asked Ed Weaver (who just happens to know more about Museum events than just about anyone in the Foundation) to suggest an appropriate subject to kick off the New Year, he was quick to respond “The Year of the Broadmoor Hangar”. I think he is right on. 

         While it is true that we have had major adds to the Museum in terms of new artifacts and accessions, and even major building projects (such as the Medal of Honor Park), I’ve long believed that the Museum would not be complete without the addition of the facility we know as the Broadmoor Hangar. We look at some of our major completed projects with much pride, but none can compare to the historical significance of the Broadmoor Hangar and its long relationship with Peterson AFB. We are now on the cusp of total occupancy of the facility, having received a lot of help from two 21st Space Wing commanders, and so it becomes our lot to prove that we can be exceptional stewards of this great facility.  Much of the work that we have envisioned for the Broadmoor Hangar is included in our 2010 Strategic Plan.  But planning is one thing and getting it done is another.  Now it is time to begin.  The main pieces: (1) Construction of a space operations exhibit; (2) Expansion and relocation of both the theatre and the gift shop; and (3) Final bed down of both the artifacts storage and the special collections activities. It will be a lot of work.  Can we complete all of this in 2010? Probably not, but we should be able to knock off large chunks of the work this year, and, who knows; maybe we can get it all done.  I just happen to believe that, given the resources, our volunteers can accomplish anything.

     To all of our great army of volunteers, please accept my thanks and gratitude for all you do in support of our Museum. And to our entire Museum membership, I wish a very prosperous and happy New Year. Let’s make 2010 a year to remember.

FROM THE DESK OF THE DIRECTOR

GAIL WHALEN

      Another year of hard work by our Peterson Museum staff and volunteers has passed, and we’ve had some very positive accomplishments. You’ll hear lots of buzz about “the Broadmoor Hangar,” building 982 in the base’s historic district. Built as a twin to the Old City Hangar, the Broadmoor Hangar accepted air traffic from visitors bound for the Broadmoor Hotel in the early 1930s. To quote our orientation film, courtesy of Chief Ernie Newman (USAF Ret), “visitors such as Wiley Post and Will Rogers” were some of the celebrities and political big shots that flew into Colorado Springs and used the Broadmoor Hangar to house their private aircraft. 
         Over the years, the Air Force used the building as storage, and then modified it for multiple office use (base contracting offices). But today it is ready to come back into the museum fold. Our plans are to make it a multi-use building with expanded exhibit space. This is going to take several years, but we’re determined to make it as much of a showplace as the rest of the Museum complex.
        Meanwhile, we’ll keep pursuing our efforts to provide visitors with the best experience possible. One of the goals in our current Strategic PIan is to provide more visitor programs over the next two years. We’re going to add to the terrific tours that our volunteers provide. In 2009, we did see a bit of a drop in visitation, about 1800 people less than 2008, but that syncs up with trends across the nation. Unfortunately, the economy has impacted travel and vacations even here in our fantastic city. So folks—do us all a favor and remember to bring your friends and family out the Museum!
        I want to make sure I thank SrA Chestina Staton, USAF Reserves, for her work with us this year. Amn Staton filled in as an administrative assistant and all round utility player at the Museum. We’ve been lucky to have reservists assigned to the Museum in years past, and we wish good luck to Amn Staton as she continues in her Air Force career. We also welcomed Ms. Meredith Cooper to the team. Meredith is a Palace Acquire intern from the University of West Florida. She’ll be with us for 3 years learning the “craft”—yes, I said it—the “craft” of Museum work. She’s showing great potential, and since she’s a youngster, naturally, she’s been doing all our computer work. If you see her, please welcome her to the staff.

As always, my right hand man, the Museum’s assistant director Jeff Nash, deserves my thanks and praise. Jeff is the perfect combination of workhorse and big giant brain who can instantly access all the million tiny details that keep this place running. After 5 years of working with him, I’m still impressed with his knowledge and dedication. Thanks Jeff!


I look forward to seeing everyone this year at the best Field Museum in the Air Force.
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VOLUNTEER SERVICE

ED WEAVER

What are in-kind contributions?  For this discussion I will focus on the Museum’s Volunteers and their service time.  Currently we have sixty-nine volunteers on our rolls.  Every day they do all kinds of activities from tour guides to aircraft restoration work. It can be easy to take them for granted but the numbers speak for themselves.  During CY2009, sixty nine individuals provided more than 8,500 service hours.  Impressive when you considered their compensation…a name tag, a cup of coffee, a can of soda or maybe a cookie. 

What’s my point?  Once a year we recognize our volunteer force with an annual Volunteer Appreciation Day. Rightly so, we make a fuss over what they have contributed during the past 364 days.  That seems to me to be a long time between “thanks” so on behalf of the Foundation’s Board of Directors and Officers- MANY THANKS FOR ALL YOU DO! 
2009 VOLUNTEER SERVICE HOURS  
500 or more: Jim Bowden, Ed Weaver;  400 or more:  Jack McKinney, John Brown, Erv Smalley; 300 or more:  John Cawood, John Grier, Charlie McCarthy, Ron McClelland, Ernie Newman, Jim Palmer; 200 or more: Dave Austin, , Dick Burns, Gus Freyer, Terry Galbreath, Al Horne, Scott Lee, Jane Newman, James O’Neal, Jr, Jim Swalley; 100 or more: Paul Brown, Wes Clark, Ron Gray, Norm Moyer, Jessa Miller, Ralph Spraker, NCO Academy classes, Adopt-A-Plane/Missile crews, and:  Tom Allee, Russ Arnarde, Gar Anneler, Dave M. Austin, Lamberth Blalock,  Steve Brite, Tom Cavalli, Sara Deli, Jeannie Dietrick, George Douglas, Taylor Dreiling, Larry Fortner, Ann Foster, Glenn Griffith, Trent Harding, Victoria Heim, Marty Isham, Jay Kelley, Don Kidd, Bob Koenig, Dave Lankford, Jackie McKinney, Ed Mika, Danny O’Connell, Jerry Oney, Bob Peterson, Zhayvne Reinch, John Robinson, Tom Scanlan, Gordon Scott, Joan Sell, Frank Stampf, Catherine Steele, Bob Stein, Bob Stoval, Terry Sullivan, Monte Watts, Ross Wetmore, Karla Weaver.
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AIR DEFENSE GALAXY OF STARS

JACK MCKINNEY
The Peterson Air and Space Museum at Peterson AFB, Colorado, has established an Air Defense Galaxy of Stars to honor and commemorate the thousands of United States and Canadian Military personnel who manned the air defense facilities and weapons systems of our Nations.
During the existence of the Air/Aerospace Defense Command from 1946 until its disestablishment in 1980, and into the present day, ground environment units, fighter interceptor squadrons, airborne early warning and airborne warning and control units, and missile units manned the outposts of air defense from coast to coast and from the shores of the Caribbean to the shores of the Arctic Ocean. Supplementing their efforts were personnel of Army Air Defense Command and Navy picket ship and fighter units. Also involved were those who served in air defense assets in Alaska, Greenland and Iceland.
All those dedicated men and women earned a place in our countries’ history as they assured the air defense of a continent during the long days and nights of the Cold War. Many such units were in places very few would willingly want to call home; nevertheless they served, they watched, they waited, and they made our skies safe for the citizens of our Nation and Canada. Now, they will be recognized and remembered forever as the Air Defense Galaxy of Stars becomes a living memorial to each and every one of them in the Peterson Air and Space Museum.
To become a member of the Galaxy of Stars any military member of the United States Air Force, Army, Navy or Marines as well as Canadian Forces personnel who ever served in the following commands are invited to become honorees:

Air Defense Command, Continental Air Command, US Army Antiaircraft Command, US Ground Observer Corps, Eastern Air Defense Force, Central Air Defense Force, Western Air Defense Force, Continental Air Defense Command, Army Air Defense Command, Alaskan Air Command, Naval Forces Continental Air Defense Command, Canadian Air Defense Forces, Air Forces Iceland, Aerospace Defense Command, North American Air/Aerospace Defense Command. 

Submit request for inclusion as follows: 
· Provide clearly identifiable photograph in authorized uniform – said photograph to be no larger than 4”x6” (or croppable to 4”x6”)
· (Photographs cannot be returned)

· Provide full name and highest rank attained
· Provide job titles, AFSC/MOS (brief description of duties if desired)
· Provide unit designation and location of one or all air defense units in which service was rendered
Submissions may be edited and will be appropriately displayed within the Air Defense Exhibit at the Peterson Air and Space Museum. 

Submit materials to: 
Galaxy of Stars, Peterson Air and Space Museum, 
150 East Ent Avenue
Peterson AFB, CO 80914. 
For additional information or inquiries, e-mail: 

ronmcclelland.comcast.net.

WHO AM I?

ED WEAVER

I was manufactured by McDonnell-Douglas Aircraft, St Louis, MO and turned over to the Air Force on 28 June 1977.  My first duty station was at Bitburg Air Base, Germany, with the 36th Tactical Fighter Wing (TFW) (US Air Force Europe).  In May 1981, I got orders for sunny Florida hooking up with the 33rd TFW (Tactical Air Command - TAC).  Then they sent me to a place I had always heard about, Minot Air Force Base, North Dakota, and the 5th Fighter Interceptor Squadron (TAC) flying CONUS air defense missions.  About those stories I had heard, well they were all true - it was COLD at Minot but it gave me a greater respect for the men and women who worked under such gruesome conditions to keep me in shape to perform my mission. During this tour I got to do a number of deployments to Iceland hunting Russian Bear Bombers. I enjoyed that!  But my time in the barrel came to an end when I was transferred to Cape Cod, Massachusetts, and the 102nd Fighter Interceptor Wing and the Air National Guard. I was pleased to hear that I would continue to hunt Bears.
One of the more unusual aspects of our development was the use of large 3/8 scale glider models which were dropped from an NASA-operated NB-52B aircraft at the Dryden Flight Research Center.  The models were made of aluminum, wood, and fiberglass.  They weighed 2,425 pounds each and were 23 feet long.  During the drops, the models, were under radio control from the ground, and were directed through high angle of attack, stalling, and spinning maneuvers.  At the end of the flights, the models deployed a parachute and were recovered in midair by a helicopter.
The first of our aircraft rolled off the St Louis line on 16 June 1972.  We were operational by 4 November 1974 in a ceremony presided over by President Gerald Ford at Luke AFB, AZ.  We went on to break eight existing time-to-climb records previously held by F-4B and MIG 25 aircraft.  I had a number of engine problems that had to be fixed and we suffered from an engine shortage for many years and that may have saved me from the bone yard, but more about that later.  I had two Pratt and Whitney F100-PW-100 engines with maximum speed of 1,650 MPH (Mach 2.5) at 36.00 ft, cruising speed at 570 with a service ceiling of 65,000 feet.  We carried a Vulcan cannon with 940 rounds, four AIM-7 and four AIM-9 missiles.  Our later models are still in service today.
As I reflect on my flying time, I consider myself a very lucky bird.  I was very fortune to have served with four of the Air Force’s top fighter units.  Although I never saw combat I consider my time during the cold war as near as you could get without firing a shot.
Speaking about lucky, let me share with you how I got to Colorado Springs.  After many hours of flying, at times at the speed of sound, my age was showing.  After each flight, it took me longer and longer to get to the ready line. Than it happened…I was being retired.  Orders came to report to Davis Monthan AFB, AZ…it was a sad day…we all know what that meant.  Early one morning I lifted off from the Otis AFB runway on my last mission, DM AFB with an overnight stop at Peterson Air Force Base, Colorado.  The weather was great and soon I saw Pikes Peak in the distance.  My fuel tanks were a bit low, time to make one last stop at Pete, I had been here many times.  Touchdown was smooth and I taxied to my spot to rest and fuel for the next day’s flight.
That evening things got a bit blurred.  I don’t remember much.  I think I recall voices talking about a museum on the base that had requested an Eagle for static display…I’m not sure.  As the sun rose the next morning on the Peak and I remembered how beautiful it looked, I knew how much I would miss seeing it.  My boss climbed on board, engine number one started but then a strange thing happened.  Engine number two didn’t turn over, never had that happen to me before.  Operations and safety wouldn’t clear my boss for takeoff with only one engine turning.
What to do, what to do?  I had an answer-let me stay at Pete Field, enjoy the view, and tell my story.  Thankfully, the higher ups agreed with my thinking and on 19 April 1994 I began my final trip.  It took 20 minutes to be towed from the flight line area to the Museum.  I love this place and all the people who look after me and the people who stop by to visit.   My new friends at the 302 Airlift Wing gave me a fresh coat of paint a few years ago and I’m looking good.
By now you should have guessed that I’m an F-15A EAGLE, SN 76-0024, located at the southwest corner of the Museum’s Air Park.  Hope you can stop by and see me one day.
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MANY THANKS!

ED WEAVER
The Foundation acknowledges the following organizations and individuals who donated 13,350 dollars during the CY 2009.  Many, many thanks to each organization or person for their financial support to the Museum’s ongoing projects. 

$4,000 or more: Northrop Grumman Corporation, $1,000 or more:  Don Kidd, Jack McKinney, Ed Weaver, AFA Lance Sijan Chapter, Association Air;  $300 or more$100 or more:  , Gordon Scott, USS Goldborough Association; and $25 or more:  John Saucer, Don Fulkerson, Tom Cavalli, Bob Stovall, Scott Lee, Jim Swalley, Ron Mason, Winfield Scott, Jr, William Lindeman, Don Kitterman, Ann Price, George Patterson, Joanne Shults, Jon Thompson, Gail Whalen, and William Chick.

CONGRATULATIONS AND WELCOME!

ED WEAVER

Forty six members of the Foundation voted during December 2009 to retained two current directors (Tom Allee and Bob Stein) and also elected two new members (Brian Binn and Liz Anderson) to the Foundation’s Board of Directors. All four were elected to a three year term effective 1 January 2010.  The Foundation sends its thanks and well wishes to Gar Anneler, Glen Griffith, and Tim McMahan for their service and leadership during their board tenure.  Below is a current listing of the Directors and Officers of the Foundation.

PETERSON AIR & SPACE MUSEUM FOUNDATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Chairman of the Board

Donald Kidd, Col, USAF (Ret) 
CyberSpace Operations Consulting

Vice Chairman
Jay W. Kelley, Lt Gen, USAF (Ret)

 President, Association of Air Force Missileers

Members of the Board

Tom Allee

Senior Director, Frontier Airlines (Retired)
Russ Anarde, Brig Gen, USAF (Ret)
 Space Technology, Northrop Grumman
Elizabeth Z. Anderson, Col, USAFR (Ret)
Peak Opportunities

Brian A. Binn, Col USAF (Ret)

President, Military Affairs, Colorado Springs Chamber of Commerce
Lamberth W. Blalock Jr., Col, USAF (Ret)
VP, DOD & Commercial Sector, Strategic & Business Development, ATK Launch System Division
John Brown, Lt Col USAF (Ret) 
CEO Rocks & Glass, Inc.
Tom Cavalli, Lt Col, USAF (Ret) 
AFA State Vice President
Larry D. Fortner, Maj Gen, USAF (Ret)
Chairman Defense Mission Task Force, Colorado Springs Chamber of Commerce 
Bob Peterson, Col, USAF (Ret) 
VP, Space Programs, Lockheed Martin Corporation 
Catherine J. Steele
VP Aerospace Corporation, Space Operations, Requirements, & Technology
Robert Stein, Brig Gen, USAF (Ret)
Robert Stovall
President, Gain-Stovall Inc. 

Honorary Members of the Board

Stephen Bartolin,
 President, The Broadmoor Hotel
George M. Douglas, Maj Gen, USAFR (Ret)
Special Assistant to the Chairman of the Board
Harry Hoth, Col, USMC (Ret)
Lionel Rivera
Mayor, City of Colorado Springs
Edward Anderson, Lt Gen, USA (Ret) 
Chairman, Military Affairs Committee, The Greater Colorado Springs Chamber of Commerce
Terry Sullivan
President & CEO, Experience Colorado Springs at Pikes Peak

Officers
President & CEO

G. Wesley Clark, Maj Gen, USAF (Ret)

Vice President, SAIC Colorado Springs Operations
Vice President

Ronald D. Gray, Brig Gen, USAF (Ret)
Secretary/Treasurer

Edward W. Weaver, CMSgt USAF (Ret)

STRATEGIC PLAN UPDATE

ED WEAVER
During the fall of 2003 the Foundation’s initial five year Strategic Plan was created.  It contained sixteen functional action plans that contained one hundred and fourteen actions items. Over the years I have continued to monitor those plans and at the end of 2009 I’m pleased to report that ninety seven action items have been completed and only seventeen still remain open. As you would expect, the plan provides the priorities for our budget each year. During this period, the Foundation provided $221,650 to accomplish the requirements established in the plan.

In December the process to update the plan began.  The plan should be available for your review in late January 2010.  The web site will contain the updated 2010-2015 Strategic Plan for your information and review.

VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION DAY

Volunteer Appreciation Day will be held on a Monday either late in February or early in March beginning with lunch at 1330.  Details will follow by announcement on the Museum web site.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
The Peterson Air and Space Museum Newsletter is published by the Colorado Springs Peterson Air and Space Museum Foundation, Inc., a private entity no way connected to or with the United State Air Force.  Contents of the Newsletter are not necessarily the official views of, or endorsed by, the U. S. Government or the Department of the Air Force.   

G. Wesley Clark, Maj Gen (USAF, Retired), President

Jack L. McKinney, CMSgt (USAF, Retired), Editor

Peterson Air and Space Museum Foundation, Inc.

150 East Ent Avenue

Peterson AFB, CO 80914

www.petemuseum.org
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Museum assistant director Jeff Nash (left) with AFA Head Coach Troy Calhoun.









